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MAY 10, 2020

Fifth Sunday of Easter

THEMISSION OF ST. MARIA GORETTI CATHOLIC

CHURCH IS TO EXTEND THE KINGDOM OF GOD BY

SHARING GOD’S LOVE IN THE CHURCH COMMUNITY

THROUGH SPIRIT-FILLED LITURGIES, RELIGIOUS

EDUCATION, AND SERVICE TO OTHERS.
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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

+ Pax et Bonum!

Greetings to you on this Fifth Sunday of our Easter season!  We continue to ask our 

Lord to strengthen our faith and love as we strive to follow His example in our day to day lives!  

We need all the help that we can get in these wild days!  If you’re just reading this and are not a 

member of our community, we are very glad that you’re taking the time to catch up on what’s 

going on, and we ask God to unite all of us in the awesome mission of building His Kingdom in our midst!

I was certainly hoping to have a lot to announce to you in this letter this week after Governor Holcomb’s 

announcement on May 1

st

, but as I write these words, that is not possible.  We are still waiting on both the five 

Dioceses of the Indiana Bishop’s Conference, and also word from our own Bishop and the Presbyteral Council of the 

Diocese of Lafayette-in-Indiana, both of which have major announcements coming in the next 24 to 48 hours.  It is 

entirely possible that by the time that you are reading this, on May 9

th

and 10

th

, that we will all know a lot more of the 

details of the re-opening of our churches and the return of public Masses.  I am not even going to start to speculate on 

this beforehand.   We will do whatever is required of us and obviously all of us are looking forward to getting back to 

Mass in-person.  That may very well NOT be possible this weekend, with the timing of things, but the great news is that 

it is coming soon.  And at the same time we still really do want to do everything that we possibly can to keep 

EVERYBODY safe and healthy.  The live-streamed Masses on Facebook Live will continue until we can get everybody 

back.  Keep praying!  God has taken good care of all of us so far. I have no doubt that He will continue to do so!

While we are awaiting the time table and the process for coming back together as Church, I would ask you 

to keep praying about Perpetual Adoration.  If you remember back to early March, we had just started the 

preparations and the sign-ups to move to Perpetual Adoration on Divine Mercy Sunday.  We know that didn’t happen, 

but as a Parish family it is still one of our goals, as soon as we can do it right.  I’d like to suggest, that especially during

this time when so many of us who have already had Eucharistic Adoration on our schedule, and who miss it terribly  

( At least that is what so many have told me in notes and messages,) that you both pray for the upcoming move to 

Perpetual Adoration at home and also invite friends, family members, neighbors, Christ Renews His Parish brothers 

and sisters, and even the mail man, or mail person, to consider joining us in our prayer vigil in front of the Blessed 

Sacrament.  Yes, I was kidding about the mail person, but it is probably one of the few “other” people that we have all 

seen, as we “shelter-in-place”.  The prayers are obviously very important.  And the personal invitation from someone 

who already does it can make all the difference in the world to someone who might be considering it.  Believe me, we 

are ALL going to need some peace and quiet time with the Lord when we go back to full steam over the next few 

months.

Both our School and our Church have been extra deep-cleaned and disinfected for our anticipated return to 

Mass.  If you have not been up to our campus, the grounds look great thanks in large part to the efforts of Dave and 

Cathy Bain, who have done an outstanding job sharing their landscaping skills.    In recent weeks, and I know this is 

connected to people being at home for a long time and some severe cases of cabin fever, we have noticed quite an 

increase in the number of folks fishing in our retention ponds.  This is despite the fact that we have had signs posted 

for over twenty years about not fishing or swimming in the front retention ponds.  Today I am asking that all of us obey 

the signs.  It is not safe.  Thanks to the work of several muskrats a few years back, the banks of the retention ponds 

are not the most stable.  Plus, our insurance company won’t allow it.  Hence, the signs and the rule remain.  I always 

wanted to use the word “hence” in one of these letters.  Done!

Keep praying.  Stay faithful to Jesus.  And stay healthy and safe!

In Christ,

Fr. Kevin

When this is over, which meeting do we attend first…AA or Weight Watchers?

For more than 24 years now, we have been building the Kingdom of God, not with a few people, but 

with everyone! Please accept my warmest welcome, and I pray you will come to know St. Maria Goretti as we all 

do—our Spiritual Home and Loving Community. We are glad you are here and look forward to meeting you! 

God Bless you. —Father Kevin              
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To honor our front line responders, we 

at St. Maria Goretti, will be ringing our 

bells at 9:11pm on Sunday nights. 

We continue to pray for those on the 

front lines If you are willing to dedicate 

daily prayer for another brother or sis-

ter in faith, please contact Connie An-

derson at c.anderson@smgonline.org 

to be paired with a front-line worker. 

We will be stronger by uniting together. 

Calling all parents of children under 7 seeking Baptism! Our 

next virtual Baptism Class will be held on May 16 at 10am. 

To prepare for the class, please contact the Parish Office to 

pick up the DVD and paperwork. Call Jen Downing at 317-

867-3213, ext. 1221 for details.

Italian Festival T-shirts, tickets, and wristbands are 

sold online at bit.ly/IFest2020 now through

—order and pay online, then pick up after 

Masses the weekends of June 20 & 27 ONLY. This 

year’s shirts will be burgundy in honor of Father Kev-

in’s battle with multiple myeloma 

, celebrating 

Saint Maria Goretti’s Feast day, is 

The festival begins with , 

followed by fun for everyone...including 

amazing food, a live band, games,

prizes, inflatables, and fireworks! 

This is a community event, so invite 

your friends and neighbors!

In the spirit of the festival, our Shepherd’s Gate 

Food Pantry will collect boxed pasta and canned 

spaghetti sauce the night of the festival. You can 

drop your donations in the back of the church or in 

the collection boxes at the festival.

To kick off the weekend, the 16th Annual Italian Fest 

World Cup Soccer Game will be held Friday, July 10, 7pm. 

Please bring two shirts—a blue and a white one. There 

are two games, one for up to high school age and one for 

high school age and older. This is a coed event, and any-

one is welcome to play regardless of skill. Contact Brett 

Yonkus with questions or if you would like to sign up to 

play at b.yonkus@comcast.net or (317) 627-5994.

Volunteers are needed make this event successful, 

and there’s opportunity for everyone. The Volunteer 

link can be found at smgonline.org or sign up through 

this link https://bit.ly/2W3PElJ. Sign up early and get 

your pick! If you need help, contact our Volunteer Co-

ordinator, Sheryl Clifford, 317-691-1467 or smgvolun-

teers@gmail.com.  *We are still in need of an Assis-

tant Volunteer Coordinator to train under Sheryl this 

year in order to take over next year. Sheryl has of-

fered to assist in this role in 2021 as well to make the 

transition even easier.

We need any unwanted glass or plastic cups or 

mugs for the Dime Toss game. Please drop off any 

donations in the collection boxes inside the doors of 

the church Narthex.
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PLEASEKEEP INYOURDAILY PRAYERS

Jerry Kerkhof, Mary Andrews, Ann Enderle, Tom Preske, Ralph Pfau, Joan DiCandito, Kathleen Duchene, John 

DiPiro, Pamela McHugh, Chuck Clark, Wayne Langscheid, Andre Duhaime, Bob Cummings, Laura Nanna, Emily Settle, 

Charles Black, Andy Hammer, Joel Brandau, Theresa Coccaro, Kathy Neher, Judith Alvarez, Margaret Kilgore, Dick 

Panasuk, Kris Schepers, Jay Morin, Michael Stevens, Jocelyn Piechocki, Joe Williamson, Marsha Weinkauf, Amanda 

Farinella, Margaret Roche, Joy Abernathy, Alex Kotlarczyk, Dorothy Wedman, Monica & Joanna LaPaglia, Owen Lamb, 

Roberta Kovich, Marilyn Rucio, Susan Clark, Frank Sequeira, Ron Clark, Don Andrews, Joe Bell, and Father Kevin 

Haines  

Eleanor Lang, mother of Cathy Bain and all the deceased of our Parish Family  

MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday, May 9

8:00 am Int. Maria Rumschlag 

& John Frazee

4:30 pm                    † Mary Fish

Sunday, May 10

8:00 am  † Helen Kinney

10:00 am  Int. Parish Family

5:30pm † Martha Thiemrodt

Monday, May 11

7:00 am   † Jessica Pasqual

5:30 pm † Mary Miller Fish

Tuesday, May 12

8:00 am   Int. Katie Svec

5:30 pm † Ronald J. Eldred

Wednesday, May 13

8:00 am   † Chuck Brobst

5:30 pm Int. Alli Bell

Thursday, May 14

5:30 pm † Margery Dickman

Friday, May 15

7:00 am   † Margaret Curley

8:00 am † Bill Thomas

Saturday, May 16

8:00 am  Int. Joe O’Connell   

4:30 pm Int. Ron Chamberlain Family

Sunday, May 17

8:00 am  † Don & Lois Cyr

10:00 am  † Mary Elizabeth Miller Fish

5:30 pm Int. Parish Family

Our Shepherd's Gate Food Pantry remains open and is actively serving the needs of our community. Our Food Pantry 

has made changes to their procedures to protect both our volunteers and those we serve. As part of these procedural 

changes, no food donations will be collected at this time. If you or your family are experiencing financial hardship at 

this time, please contact Fr. Kevin through our parish office if this is your situation. Additionally, if you struggling to get 

by out of fear of leaving your home and do not have family or friends who can assist you, or know of someone else in 

this situation, let us know. You can call the Parish Office at (317) 867-3213.

Regular Contributions .................................$50,021.15

Contributions Budget ..................................$57,000.00

Overage (Shortfall) ...................................... ($6,978.85)

Fiscal Year Overage (Shortfall)............... ($131,581.44)

Catholic Moment..................................................$20.00

HELP .............................................................. $5,118.96

Thank you for your continued support of our parish community 

during this difficult time. You can mail your gifts to 17102 Spring 

Mill Rd, Westfield, IN 46074, or set up a recurring online gift on 

our webpage at smgonline.org. Thank you! 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING COUPLES

CELEBRATING A SIGNIFICANT 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY IN MAY:

Michael & Sara Brandt

Paul & Maggie Hunckler; Joe & Windi Krok

Jim & Joy Abernathy; Rob & Amy Edwards; 

Michael & Siobhan Koelsch; Vincent & Maria Kramer; 

Brett & Laura Nanna; Mike & Lisa Storms  

Deacon Steve & Melissa Miller   

Fred & Laura Cook; Kevin & Karen Courter; 

Tom & Lori Dickman; Tony & Debbie Orozco; 

Jay & Debbie Reale; Steve & Eileen Sailor; Vic & Lorie Stano; 

Carlos & Rose Tahara; Don & Jody Voelker

Tom & Livia Harford; Mark & Karen Hill; 

Dennis & Gina Ressler; Bill & Nita Reynolds

Doug & Cathy Hazlett; Paul & Karen Kozerski; 

John & Gail Lesniewski;  Tom & Joan Scimeca

Gary & Susan Kaser; John & Chris Kotlarczyk

Joseph & Dorothy Schwer
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Adult Bible Study David Bain 317-575-8945

Altar Rosary Society (Women’s Club) Suzanne Shonkwiler 317-517-2630

Rosary Ministry Carey Conrad 317-460-0933

Angel Employment Network (AEN) Bill Lilegdon aen@smgonline.org

Baptism Preparation Gordon & Mary Ann Smith 317-439-8105

Basic Christian Community (BCC) Tim Banks 317-590-3873

Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) - Men Carlos Tahara carlos.tahara@gmail.com

- Women Michelle Hanlin mhanlin@guerincatholic.org

Confirmation/FAITh Jason Hemmerling confirmation@smgonline.org

Cursillo Tom & Joan Scimeca 317-571-8510

Donuts & Coffee Dan & Missy Andres 317-448-7944

Elijah Cup Lee Starr 317-508-2390

Eucharistic Adoration Jeff Brown 317-417-1540

Grief Support Ministry Tom & Livia Harford 317-590-4158

Deb Krupowicz 317-873-6564

Early Saints Ministry Alli Bell 317-496-8338

HELP Vicki Stauffacher brentandvicki@gmail.com

Lisa Delaney 317-748-7208

Shepherd’s Gate Molly Klen (Scheduling) 317-590-9658

smgpantry@smgonline.org

MaryAnn Davis (Donations) 574-274-2144

St. Vincent de Paul Scott Harris saharris.boilermaker@gmail.com

Holy Name Society (Men of Service) Jeff Madden 317-460-9003

International Mission Trip Ministry Jim Mramor 317-804-9946

Italian Festival Doug & Erin Bradley 317-443-7556

Cole & Natalie Deason 317-430-7101

Knights of Columbus Matthew Van Dyke grandknight@kofc11044.org

Landscape Committee Eric Jackson eejackson13@gmail.com

Librarian/Historian Joann Wack 317-773-8449

Liturgy Committee Chair Carla Erickson 317-571-9662

Decorating Jolene McCann 317-566-1760

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion Kathy Lengerich 317-896-5898

Ministers of Welcome Jay Schemanske 317-509-4070

Music Ministry Joey Garcia 317-867-3213, ext. 1209

Readers Training Jeff Bowen 317-441-9928

Readers Scheduling Jim Wack 317-773-8449

Servers for Mass Jen Downing 317-896-9123

Marriage Ministry Eric & Jiyoung Crane 317-353-7792

Marriage Preparation (Pre-Cana, sponsors) Kyle & Twyla Arnold 317-399-8038

Meals Ministry Fran Pawlowski 317-407-9674

Kathy Duff 317-679-9951

Natural Family Planning - Creighton Method Holly Smith hsmith17@iuhealth.org

Natural Family Planning - Sympto-Thermal Method Julie & Marc Weinkauf 317-669-7096

Nursery Co-op during Mass Jenny Muller 317-294-3107

Parish Religious Education (PRE) Sue Maue 317-867-3213, ext. 1139

Respect Life Ministry Sarah Soukup 317-430-5824

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) Jeff Muller 317-640-4115

Shari McGrath 317-294-8741

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children (RCIC) Connie Anderson 317-867-3213, ext. 1203

ROCK (Reaching Out to College Students) Daria Sommers 317-371-3465

Safe and Sacred (All adults working with minors) Connie Anderson 317-867-3213, ext. 1203

Cub Scouts Clay Jobe pack152@smgonline.org

Boy Scouts JJ Degan 317-697-2638

Girl Scouts Sara Musick sara@musickdesigns.com

Silver Angels (55 and Older) Judith Lawburg 317-946-5742

Sisterhood of Marietta Julie Weinkauf 317-354-5284

SoulCore Carol Alvarez 317-372-3713

Sports Ministry Pat Biddlecombe 317-867-3213, ext. 1226

Tina Uhland 317-867-3213, ext. 1250

Spring Fling Chadwick & Stacy Collins springfling@smgonline.org

St. Francis Ministry Mike Treida 317-867-3213, ext. 1229

Temple Knights of the Holy Eucharist Father Mike McKinley 317-867-3213, ext. 1148

Wedding Coordinator Nancy Rumschlag 317-460-5565

Welcome Committee Sue Treida 317-650-9399

Young Adult Ministry Leslie London londonl@www.k12.in.us

Young Families Ministry Nathaniel & Kelsey O’Dell 574-298-5757

Youth Bible Study Jim Wack 317-773-8449

Justin Svec 317-774-7832

Youth Ministry (HOPE, TRUTH) Emily Vizard ym.admin@smgonline.org

COUNCIL CONTACTS& 

PHONENUMBERS

Jacob Brandau 414-303-9531

Jonathan Conrad 317-413-4276

Karen Ednalino 317-748-1277

Kim Igo 317-514-4087

Josh James 812-893-0754

Jim Mramor (President) 317-804-9946

Bryan Poynter 317-670-4171

Katie Svec 317-979-7811

Marjorie Thomas 317-410-2194

Gabriel Alejandro 724-431-7239

Jim Evans 317-450-4016

Erika Horan 317-564-8237

Scott Keetle 402-490-0991

Debra Minott (President) 317-709-1502

Nancy Rumschlag 317-460-5565

Jeff Seager 317-319-7823

Brian Timmerman 317-399-6138

Tracey Traub 224-628-0961

Steve Bubalo 317-670-8580

Molly Heinz 630-297-9932

Todd McMinn 913-269-4226

Dave Meer 617-686-4535

Kyle Milbee (President) 317-353-4856

Sherry Piloni 317-652-2923

Katie Sauerbrey 317-956-9662

Katie Walker 317-569-7795

Steve Alic 703-509-4605

Dan Andres 317-514-3959

Sheri Faulkenberg 636-248-5488

Jerry Geis 317-250-6215

J.C. Hatton 317-752-3237

Ben Horan 317-564-8237

Mindy McDonald 317-574-1573

Laura Murphy 317-569-0833

Brent Stauffacher (President) 317-690-0269

Trisha Costa, President 317-294-8977

Christen Cantos, Vice President 502-836-0415

Donna Sweeney, Corr. Sec. 317-407-5591

Maria Eveslage 765-404-0188

Kara Vandenboom, Recording Sec. 317-727-1699

Jamie Alejandro, Treasurer 412-715-3472

Contact Kevin Muller, k.muller@smgonline.org, for help in finding your place.

MINISTRYCONTACTS

STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE

Cathy Bain 317-575-8945

Deb Krupowicz 317-873-6564

Judith Lawburg 317-946-5742

Bill Lilegdon 317-709-2381

Colin May 603-834-2157

Kevin Muller (Chair) 317-867-3213, ext. 1127

Melanie Perhacs 317-502-2168

Amy Smith 317-506-8766

Justin Svec 317-774-7832

Jim Wack 317-773-8449


